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In accordance with the IIC Environmental and Social Sustainability Policy, the project has been
classified as a category “B” project because it could generate moderately important environmental
and social impacts and risks that can be managed using standard management practices, including
appropriate design criteria, as well as previously known plans and procedures. Impacts that will be
generated in the project’s construction phase include those typically associated with the
construction of civil works, including changes in the quality of the air, soil, and surface water;
production of dust, noise, and vibrations; compacting of soil; generation of water erosion processes;
combustion gas emission; and potential contamination of soil and water due to the overturning of
solid and liquid wastes. The most relevant social impacts will be related to potential physical or
economic displacement of people; increased risk of accidents; effects on vehicular traffic; alteration
of commercial activities; and changes in the quality of life of those living and moving in the areas
surrounding the works (due to dust, noise, and vibrations generated). In the operating phase, the
impacts to be produced will be primarily positive and related to i) qualitative improvements in the
health and quality of life of those benefiting from the drinking water and sewer systems; and ii)
improved quality of the waters of the Paraguay River thanks to reduced volumes of untreated
effluents dumped there. A Preliminary Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA), focusing on the
environmental and social management of the quarries and zones of the project loan has been
presented to the competent authorities. The final EIA for the project is now being prepared. In
addition, a study on the Strategic Environmental and Social Evaluation for Greater Asuncion
(EASEGA) has been prepared. This latter study analyzes the typology of the environmental and
social impacts that subprojects making up the PMSAS could cause, and for each impact proposes
generic measures along with General Environmental and Social Technical Specifications. The IIC
will carry out the environmental and social due diligence (ESDD) process, which will focus on
evaluation of probable environmental risks, confirmation of the project’s classification, analysis of
the management plans for mitigating these risks, and the definition of an environmental and social
action plan for the project (ESAP). During the ESDD, the IIC will visit the works sites and evaluate
the environmental, social, and health and safety system to be adopted, including related plans and
procedures. It will also inspect the encampment sites and proposed industrial areas, will verify the
scope of the public consultation process, and will evaluate the basic information and social and labor
issues related to the project. An Environmental and Social Review Summary (ESRS) will be prepared
and published on the IIC website once the ESDD process is completed.


